
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
DIVISION OF HEALTH SERVICE REGULATION 

 
ROY COOPER MANDY COHEN, MD, MPH 
GOVERNOR SECRETARY 
 
 MARK PAYNE 
 DIRECTOR 
  

WWW.NCDHHS.GOV 
TEL 919-855-4840 • FAX 919-733-9903 

LOCATION: 101 BLAIR DRIVE • ADAMS BUILDING • RALEIGH, NC 27603 
MAILING ADDRESS: 2001 MAIL SERVICE CENTER • RALEIGH, NC 27699-2001 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

July 19, 2017 
Office of Communications 
919-855-4840 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Two Compete for Hospice Home Care Office in Cumberland County  
 

RALEIGH — Two applicants have filed competing certificate of need proposals with the North Carolina Department 

of Health and Human Services in response to a need determination in the 2017 State Medical Facilities Plan for one 

new hospice home care office in Cumberland County. 

• BAYADA Home Health Care proposes to establish a hospice home care office on Melrose Road in 
Fayetteville. The project is expected to cost $100,000 and would be complete in October 2018.  

• Home Health and Hospice Care, Inc. proposes to establish a hospice home care office on Walter Reed 
Road in Fayetteville. The project is expected to cost $37,364 and would be complete in October 2018.  

A public hearing for these projects will be held Aug. 8 at 10:30 a.m. in Hearing Room No. 3, Cumberland County 
Historic Courthouse, 130 Gillespie St., Fayetteville.  

Anyone may file written comments concerning these proposals. Comments must be received by the Healthcare 

Planning and Certificate of Need Section no later than 

5:30 p.m. on July 31. 

 

Comments may be submitted as an attachment to an email and sent toDHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov. 

Comments may also be mailed to the following address: 

 

            Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 

            Division of Health Service Regulation 
            2704 Mail Service Center 
            Raleigh, NC 27699-2704 
  
For more information, please contact: 

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/
mailto:DHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov


 
  

 

 
            Jane Rhoe-Jones, Project Analyst 
            Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
            (919) 855-3873 
            jane.rhoe-jones@dhhs.nc.gov 

mailto:jane.rhoe-jones@dhhs.nc.gov

